
1000 N RAND RD.  
WAUCONDA IL 60084  
UNIT 212 (847-382-3911) 

 

  5/30/2023  

 To whom it may concern 

We “Chicago Audio Video Design” were hired to do a sound survey at Joanie’s Pizza in Long Grove 

IL. The survey was performed on 3 separate dates on the week of 5/22 Tuesday, Friday & Saturday 

nights at the height of their busy dinner rush. We performed the survey at the opposite side of 

the adjoining pond in front of two of the homes. The water fountain was running the entire time. 

At the time of each survey, we did a head count each time, 18 people on Tuesday, 24 on Friday 

and 22 on Saturday all were sitting & dining at the outside dining area. At the highest levels we 

were able to record 74.9 Db. That occurred only during people driving in and out of the parking 

lot and the sound came from the closing of their car doors. Even at this level this would still be 

the level of a “Quite Home”. During the time when the people were dining and there was no one 

in the parking lot the Db levels were an average of 50.4 Db. This Level would be equal to a “quite 

whisper” based on the sound Db meter. This noise was coming from the fountain, and you could 

not hear the people on the deck at all. Please see the attached pictures of the meter and pictures 

showing where we were testing from. In conclusion our professional opinion is that adding 

additional outside dining would not raise the Db of sound that is coming from the restaurant. We 

feel the restaurant has more than enough landscaping for the sound modification. As stated, the 

sound that is heard on the other side of the pond is coming from the parking lot and that is where 

you could add one or two more bushes.  

Sincerely  

 John Bransky  

Lead Technician 
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